
St. Mark Pastoral Council Monthly Meeting Minutes 
October 8, 2020, 7:00 pm [via Zoom] 
Prepared by Amy Asseff, Secretary 
 
In Attendance 
Member Present  
Fr. Adam Zajac X 
Jani Cap - Chair Excused 
Dave Clifford – Vice Chair X 
Amy Asseff - Secretary X 
Tom Bodle X 
Karen Cocita X 
Briana David X 
Terry Henning Excused 
Deacon Dave Lundeen X 
Marian Lundeen X 
Anna Maria Masterson Excused 
Ed Morris Excused 
Nikki O’Sullivan X 
Mary Price Excused 
Halle Sullenberger X 
Mike Tucker X 
  

 

Opening Prayer: 
 
Roll Call/ Welcome: 
 
Approval of Minutes of 
September 2020 meeting: 

Fr. Adam 
 
Waived 
 
 
Waived 
 

Committee & 
Commission Reports:   
 

 
 

• Education Report by Karen Cocita 
• School is going well 
• Students are handling the masks well 
• Proper social distancing at recess 

 
• Liturgy Report by Fr. Adam 

• Planning for holiday masses 
• Need to determine whether to change the mass schedule 
• Will need to open the gym for masses during the holidays  
• Poinsettias will still be offered for purchase by parishioners for 

masses 
 
Still keeping count of mass attendees, both in person and via Facebook 
Livestream 
 

• Social & 
Recreational 

Deferred  

• Social Concerns Deferred 
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• Spiritual 

Development 
Reports by Briana David, Deacon Dave and Fr. Adam 

• Meetings have been held for sacramental preparation and for 
RCIA 

• Youth Group held a day retreat 
• Working to put together a group to discuss issues with race and 

racism 
• Diocesan programming for Lent is in planning stages – Diocese 

will send out a survey for all parishes/ parishioners 
• Evangelization Deferred 

  
Unfinished Business Deferred 

 
New Business Pastoral Council elections will take place in October: 

• Weekends of October 17-18 and 24-25 
• Ballots will be placed as inserts in bulletins 
• Online voting will be offered 
• Four spots are available with 5 candidates 

 
Parish Fiscal Report will be published in November 
 

Open Forum Fr. Adam is reading Pope Francis' new encyclical 
 
Discussion of Christmas Giving Tree: 

• Tree will be set up in the gym 
• Proposal to have an online "virtual" Giving Tree 

 
Holy Name Society Socks and Underwear Drive taking place 

• Weekends of October 17-18 and 24-25 
 

Good of the 
Organization 

 
Deferred 

 
Closing Prayer: 
 
Motion to Adjourn: 
 
Next Meeting: 

 
Deacon Dave 
 
N/A 
 
Thursday, November 5, 2020 at 7:00 pm  


